
 

 

Our prayers have been asked for sick parishioners & friends that they may be healed & comforted during this time: 
Bridie Burke, Bernice Burke, Miran Kasalo, Martin Leonard, Joan Moran,  Catherine Leonard,  

Tony Ledda, Sarah Drummond, Margaret Holland,  Jacob Draper, Peg Wilcox, Dawn Ellis 
We pray for those who have died and all those whose Anniversaries occur in the month of October 

that they may enter Joyfully into God’s Kingdom  
Felicia Ongarello, Salvatore Caputo, Fr Leo Pascoe, Colin Elliott, Emma Goodge, Ken Nettleton, Patrick Finlayson,  Maurie Roadley, 

Guido Pariocco, Mary Moran, Helen Paul, Shirley Fraser, Katherine Biskup, Marianna Sacchetta, Reg Carr, Francis Bohan, Bill Watson, 
Pat Pelly, Frank Green,  Dianne Galea, Grace Money, Doris Toohey, Betty Hannah 

 

THE CELEBRATION OF MASS IN OUR PARISHES 
During this time of Lockdown we are unable to gather together to celebrate Mass.  Our Churches will remain closed until the 

restrictions are lifted. Mass is recorded each weekend and uploaded onto our Websites for you to view.  
St Mary’s: www.cam.1.org.au/greensborough Sacred Heart: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek   

St Thomas: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 
Mass at Home: St Patrick’s Cathedral: On Channel 31, 44 on Digital TV, for Sunday Mass at 11.00am  

 
 

Sunday 3rd October 2021 

                     St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., 

Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543   Presbytery:  7036 9329 

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.cam.org.au/greensborough 

Secretaries: Frances Olofsson & Sharon Prosser 

Communications Officer: Denise Chang-Faux  

Mass Times 

Monday: Liturgy of the word 9.15am 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Mass 8.30am & Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am & 5.45pm  

Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Marisa Matthys  Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au     
        

    Sacred Heart    
25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9401 6361 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
      
      

St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretary: Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.00am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr David Delaney Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Parish Priest: Fr. Steven Rigo     Assistant Priests: Fr. Tao Pham & Fr. Dixon George 

Parish Pastoral Associates: Jacinta Bright & Sr. Margaret Sapsford 

The community of disciples, as the 
“beachhead” of the Kingdom in the 
world, are called to live out and bear 

witness to this original ideal.  
Australian Catholics 
 



 

 WORSHIP & PRAYER 

 PRAYERS FOR THE SICK WITHIN OUR PARISHES:  If you wish to have someone added  or removed from the sick or Anniversaries list 

for our newsletter could you please notify Pat 9401 6361 or Lisa 9434 7373. 

THE WAY PRAYER GROUP:  During lockdown The Way Prayer Group continues to meet on Thursday evenings via zoom with Rosary 

from 7.30pm-8.00pm. If you wish you would be most welcome to stay on for the evening’s activity. 

Zoom link is as follows: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85621062547  Passcode 258371 

For any further enquiries, please email Rose: roserendina@gmail.com 

THE WAY PRAYER GROUP: The Way Prayer Group is hosting an 8-part video series ?Metanoia? on Zoom over 8 Thursday evenings, 

commencing Thursday, 7th October from 8-9.30pm.  "Jesus invites each of us to an ever deeper and more profound conversion. 

This continual need for conversion - ? metanoia -  should be for us a source of hope and encouragement that keeps us seeking the 

transformative grace of God?'s Holy Spirit."   

 For further details and Zoom link, please email Rose  roserendina@gmail.com or Emilia  emilia.sacchetta@bigpond.com 

RECORDED MASSES—HELP IS URGENTLY NEEDED.   

When we can be together again to celebrate the Eucharist, our 2 videographers will not always be available 

due to other commitments.  To continue to offer weekly recorded Masses for parishioners not able to attend 

in person, help is urgently needed.  An invitation is extended to St Mary’s, St Thomas’ and Sacred Heart 

parishioners to assist with this valued ministry.  Training will be provided.  

For more information, please contact Marian 0409 591 527. Thank you.  

BAPTISMS WITHIN OUR PARISHES 

Please pray for Matilda, Chiara, Ariana, Lia and Solomon who are awaiting Baptism at St Thomas.  We look forward to 

the restrictions easing and welcoming these families into the St Thomas Parish community. 

Zoe, Joseph, and Lola have been presented to the Sacred Heart Community and will be celebrating their Baptisms 

in the coming months. 

AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED 

A message from Aid to the Church in Need Australia: That Catholic Shop is an exciting development of ACN 

Australia. It is a go-to shop for Catholic gifts and devotional items. From Sacramental gifts, statues, books, 

rosaries, Christmas items and more, there is something for everyone. The purchases you make at TCS go to 

support the work of Aid to the Church in Need to keep the faith alive in those places where it is most at 

risk. To browse our full range visit: www.thatcatholicshop.com  

LOCKDOWN LIGHT—WEEK FIVE 

A weekly series bringing ‘light’ to this time of lockdown … 

Well and truly done with sourdough starters? Not interested in another DIY project? To help fill the void during lockdown, 

each week we’ll suggest some inspiring content to bring ‘light’ to this difficult time. Pop on the kettle and check out the 

                                                                                                   Recommendations below. 

  

Podcasts for Christian living: How to keep our kids Catholic 

In this episode of The Word on Fire show, Bishop Robert Barron and Brandon Vogt discuss what helps children retain their faith into 

young adulthood. Listen at www.bit.ly/ChristianLiving5 

 

Getting to know your Bible: Science and the Bible: Are they opposed? 

Getting Started: In this video, Bishop Robert Barron firmly debunks the common claim that science and 

religion are diametrically 

opposed. Watch at www.bit.ly/BibleGettingStarted5a and visit www.reasonfaithscience.com for further 

resources. 

Going Deeper: This video skilfully explores a Catholic understanding of the Book of Genesis’ account of 

creation through a tapestry of voices. View here www.bit.ly/BibleGoingDeeper5  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thatcatholicshop.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cgreensboroughnorth%40cam.org.au%7C5704d719408a4391e75708d981797c94%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C637683181074910266%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs


 

 
 

AN IMPORTANT OPPORTUNITY TO REFLECT  

What kind of person do you want to be as we come out of COVID and move into the future? What are the priorities 

that have changed in you, that you want to notice and wonder about and continue to let change you?  

St Mary's Parish offers men and women, older and younger people, an opportunity for a time of reflection that will 

take into account these important questions, considering the different dimensions of your life.            

The Life's Journey Program uses the image of a walk to describe our lives. We imagine ourselves as walking with others for some days, 

sometimes tired, sometimes walking alone, sometimes able to see where we are going and sometimes lost. The program invites us to 

ask where we are going in our lives, and how we can best get there. 

This is a four week program, inviting you to set a side some time each day for reflection, in a gentle and natural way. We will meet 

together every Saturday from 1.00 until 2.00 to touch base and see how everyone is finding their reflection. As a community we will 

find we have more in common than not, especially in our desires that have been informed by our experiences during this COVID time. 

Take this time for yourself to become more conscious of your deeper desires and to find a space within yourself and together, to 

nurture them. 

Dates: Saturday the 9th of October (to get started) until Saturday the 6th of November (to bring the experience to a conclusion) 

Facilitated by Fr Steve and Anne Fleming, with Jacinta Bright as support. 

Enquiries and registration contact Jacinta Bright at: jacinta.bright@cam.org.au  or 9435 1543  



 

 PLENARY COUNCIL 

Over three years ago the decision was announced to hold a Plenary Council and the People of God began preparing for this historic 

moment by listening to God and by listening to one another’s stories of faith. After this time of listening and journeying the Catholic 

Church of Australia will gather for the first assembly of the Plenary Council from 3-10th October 2021. Due to the Covid-19 pandemic 

the First Assembly will be held via ‘one device-one person’ mode. There will be 17 members participating in this gathering who have 

been called from the Archdiocese of Melbourne. 

The Plenary Council website will provide daily livestreams of parts of the opening Plenary sessions and Masses (including the Open-

ing Mass on Sunday 3rd October). https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/assembly-1/  

Plenary Council Masses and daily morning prayer booklets for full participation are available here: https://

plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/prayer/  

We call on God’s protection and care, seeking the guidance and wisdom of the Holy Spirit as the members gather next week and 

discern the future that God is call us to. May God grant the grace to all those gathering to be open to the Spirit leading through these 

upcoming days of prayer, listening and discernment. 

UNIVERSAL PRAYERS 

Presider: The Spirit brings new life to the Church. Let us be open to the prompting of the Spirit as we pray for our needs and  

  those of the Church. 

 

For the Catholic Church in Australia as we begin the First Assembly of the Plenary Council; that the Holy Spirit may inflame the hearts 

and minds of all so that we may experience a new Pentecost in this Great South Land of the Holy Spirit. 

Lord, hear us.  

 All: Lord, hear our prayer.  

For the Plenary Council members who are assembling around Australia for the First Assembly: that their hearts and minds are 

opened to receive the Holy Spirit in all their conversations and prayer. 

 Lord, hear us.  

All: Lord, hear our prayer.  

For our Nation: that this journey of discernment and listening of the Plenary Council becomes a source of wisdom and courage as we 

move into the future. 

Lord, hear us.  

All: Lord, hear our prayer.  

For all those who are currently living under lockdown conditions due to the ongoing coronavirus pandemic and those involved in the 

front line of care: that they may be supported in this difficult time by our loving and prayerful support. 

Lord, hear us.  

All Lord, hear our prayer.  

For those who are suffering: that they will know the compassion and kindness of Jesus by the outreach of all Christians. 

Lord, hear us.  

All: Lord, hear our prayer.  

For all those who have gone before us: May their lived example as followers of Jesus Christ be an ever present memory that fires our 

own commitment to the Gospel message. 

Lord, hear us.  

All: Lord, hear our prayer. 

 

Presider: Come, Holy Spirit, fill us with your loving presence. Make us strong and constant followers of Jesus with a desire to  

  live and proclaim the Gospel message.  

All :Amen.  

 

 

https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/prayer/
https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/prayer/


 

 PLENARY COUNCIL 

People across Australia and beyond will be able to follow the progress of the Fifth Plenary Council of Australia through Masses and 

livestream sessions when the first general assembly opens this weekend. 

The Plenary Council, the first such event in Australia since 1937, will open with Mass livestreamed from St Mary’s Cathedral in Perth 

on Sunday, October 3. Plenary Council president Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB will celebrate that Mass at 2pm AEDT and official-

ly open the nine-month journey of the two Council assemblies. 

Masses will be broadcast at 9.30am AEDT each of the six days of the Council program, with Australian Catholic Bishops Conference 

president Archbishop Mark Coleridge celebrating the Mass to conclude the first assembly at 11am AEDT on Sunday, October 10. 

“Across our vast continent, people will be able to gather in prayer and worship to share in this journey of discernment,” 

Archbishop Costelloe said. 

The Masses, which can be viewed on the Plenary Council’s website, are designed specifically for those – Council members and the 

wider community – who are unable to gather for Mass in their local place. 

Where local health and government restrictions allow public Masses to be celebrated, the same Mass being celebrated for the 

Plenary Council, including prayers, readings and musical suggestions, can be used. 

“We know that gathering in person for worship is everyone’s first choice, but we wanted to ensure that those who can’t come 

together can share in the liturgical life of the Plenary Council,” Archbishop Costelloe explained. 

Starting with the opening plenary session on Monday, October 4, parts of the morning session at which all 278 Plenary Council mem-

bers gather online will be livestreamed. The livestream will open at 11am AEDT each day and run for about 75 minutes, 

except on Thursday, October 7 – a day when most of program will be offline. 

“These livestreams will allow the People of God to stay connected with the work of the Plenary Council, including through the 

sharing of the fruits of discernment,” said Lana Turvey-Collins, the Plenary Council facilitator. 

“Across the six days of the first assembly, the members will be praying with the 16 questions of the agenda and engaging in the prac-

tice of spiritual conversations. We know that some parishes and families and other Church communities are planning to do the 

same.” 

Ms Turvey-Collins said the national reach of the Plenary Council journey’s period of preparation, dating back to March 2018, can and 

should continue during the nine-month period of the Council’s celebration. 

“We invite everyone to find ways to pray for and engage with the discernment of the Plenary Council as the members look to 

develop concrete proposals to create a more missionary, Christ-centred Church,” she said. 

The morning livestream each day will feature Auslan interpreting for members of the deaf and hard of hearing communities. 

Find out more at: https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/ 

 



 

 



 

 

EXPLANATION OF COLLECTIONS 
In every Parish, there are two collections and two separate accounts, 

The Presbytery collection/account (1st coll.) provides the pastoral stipend and living costs of the Priest. 
The Church collection/account (2nd coll.) provides for the maintenance, office and staff expenses of the Parish. 

FORMATION OF SACRED HEART PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

The following people have generously accepted their nomination to be a member of the Sacred Heart Parish Pastoral Council. 

Alison Pieper, Ann Marie O’Hare, Clare Zabrowarny, Brian Flynn, Frank Ledda, Judy Hoyne, Margaret Farrell, Maureen Walsh, 

Ted Jenkins, Tonina Sirianni.  

Thank you for agreeing to make a commitment to our Parish by joining the PPC. 

LAMP FORMATION (Love and Mental Peace).  

Have you ever wondered what is the Whole Story of Mental Ill Health? 

This is an invitation to explore the hidden dimension of mental ill health, in particular, the spiritual dimension of 

mental ill health and the nature of spiritual care. Rather than splitting off the lived experience of the person 

with mental ill health, from the lived experience of the one who is well, our starting point is that life and longing 

for purpose and meaning is an experience shared by all. 

Given our concern for the spirit of the person and how that will infuse the whole of life experience, we will 

consider the inherent dignity of the individual living with mental ill health and how they find meaning and 

purpose within this context.  

Rather than move directly to solutions, we will consider our shared humanity. Should you take up this invita-

tion, you will experience an exploration of a pastoral view, which we might all embrace, that is consistent with 

spiritual care and healthcare practice, and complementary to the current medical paradigm.  

The foundation of pastoral/spiritual care is listening. In this initial session we will explore how particular listening skills enable 

reflection and action which has the potential to change us all. 

Who is this for? Everyone! We are quite sure that everyone reading this will know of someone now or in the future, who has been 

touched by the lived experience of mental ill-health, particularly given the last 18 months of COVID. 

When?    7.30pm until 9.00pm Thursday, 14 October 2021 

Where?   The Gathering Space of St Mary’s Church, Greensborough 

Or Zoom, if need be. Interested people will be emailed a Zoom link. 

RSVP & Enquiries Email our parish office greensborough@cam.org.au  or phone 9435 1543 by Monday, 11th October 2021 

 

SR ROSALIND CAIRNS, MSC -Ros is a member of St Mary’s Parish 

Ros worked in mental health for 27 years initially as pastoral care worker and coordinator with experience 

in hospital and community settings and then in management. As Manager of Mental Health within the 

Healthcare Chaplaincy Council of Victoria, Inc. Ros’s responsibilities involved leadership, consultation, and 

education in the strategic development of spirituality, chaplaincy, and pastoral care in Victorian Mental 

Healthcare Services. 

 Ros is semi-retired and maintains a particular interest in the relationship between spirituality and mental 

wellbeing and offers education and training in this area, in communities and at the University of Divinity.  Her background is varied 

having worked in the areas of education, liturgy, counselling, and community development work in PNG.  

MORNING TEA (Via Zoom) 

Because of the Public Holiday on Friday, 24th September our monthly lockdown Morning Tea was postponed to 

this Friday, 1st October from 10:30 am - 12:00 pm. Normally we meet on the last Friday of the month. So watch 

this space! All are welcome to this Morning Tea which is COVID safe, and no masks or vaccines needed! We would 

love to see some new faces and if you are interested, please contact Jacinta Bright on jacinta.bright@cam.org.au 

who will then send you a Zoom link. Please join with us - it is FREE with laughs guaranteed.  

mailto:jacinta.bright@cam.org.au


 

  



 

 Our Partner Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of this land 

and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

Sacred Heart, St. Thomas the Apostle & St. Mary’s Parishes are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery. 


